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Tunkhannock Tigers Mallory Getts, right, hands the bat to Da- 

nielle Shaver, left, as Kristan Baker, center, scores a run. 

AN ALL STAR 
EXPERIENCE 

ontributing two doubles, two walks and four 

RBI, Sarah Konopki of the Dallas girls softball 
team was named Most Valuable Player of the 

32nd Annual Robert L. Dolbear Senior All-Star Game, 

sponsored by Dallas Kiwinis and featuring the top se- 

nior player sin the Wyoming Valley Conference game. 
The West defeated the East, 16-8, in the game played 

at WW. Kubis Memorial Field. 
Coughlin’s Kendra Hayward was named MVP for the 

East squad, scoring four runs and stealing three bases. 

Dallas pitcher Kristan Baker picked up a complete- 

game win on the mound and scored two runs on of- 

fense while Tunkhannock’s Mallory Gets added a solid 

performance at the plate, going 3-for-3 with four runs 

scored for the West. 

Tunkhannock Tigers Mallory Getts and Erika Yanora get advice 

from coach Joyce Tinner during the Kiwanis All-Star Game. 

Kristan Baker, Dallas, gets a pat on the back from Lehman's Kris- 

ten Baker after she knocked in a couple runs. 

    
   

CHARLOTTE BARTIZEK PHOTOS/ FOR THE DALLAS POST 

Mountaineer catcher Desiree Roberts grabs the ball thrown to batter Jukie King, of Meyeys. 

  

RE-UNITED CROWNED 
TOURNAMENT CHAMPION 

  

Coaxed back from semi-retirement and pulling in some old (friendly) foes to round out the 

roster, Re-United went 3-0 at the 201 Memorial Day Whitewater Cup Classic Tournament, defeat- 

ing Rockville NY's Passion and Mountville PA's Raging Mischief by similar 1-0 scores and grabbing 

the U15/16 girls blue bracket championship. The team finished the day strong with a 5-0 shutout of 

Dover NJ's Freedom. From left, first row, are Morgan “Migs” Mancini and Morgan “Kazi” Maharty. 

Second row, Kasey “KB" Barry, Morgan “Squirrel” Kile, Emily Sutton, Emily Orrson, Autumn At- 

kinson and Maury “Cro” Cronauer. Third row, Dallas Kendra, Meghen “Henny” Waite, Megan 

"Wheelz" White, Shoshana “Sho Time" Mahoney, Sam “Nora” Acacio and assistant/conditioning 

coach Nora Fazzi. The team is coached by Russ Kile. 

  
  

SPORTS BRIEFS 

Mini football 
camp planned 

The Black Knight Pride Mini 
Football Camp will be held 
from 5:30 to 8 p.m. on Thurs- 
day and Friday, June 23 and 24 
at the Edward Edwards Stadi- 
um at Lake-Lehman High 
School. 

The camp is the senior com- 

pletion project of Lake-Lehman 
football player Ryan Hoyt. 

Other staff members of the 
camp are Jared Novitski and 
Job Stepanski, Lake-Lehman 
football players; and Gerald 
Gilsky, head football coach at 
Lake-Lehman High School. 

Registration fee is $25 if paid 
in advance. For more informa- 
tion, contact Gilsky at 868- 
6074. 

Rock Rec Center 
offers camp 

The Rock Rec Center, 340 
Carverton Rd., Trucksville will 
hold its ninth annual summer 
basketball camp for boys and 
girls Pre-K through sixth grade. 

For more information, con- 

tact the Rock Rec Center at 
696-2769. 

      
  

Dodgeball tourney set for July I7 
The Fourth Annual Zachary 

Shoemaker Dodgeball Tourna- 
ment will be held at noon on 
Sunday, July 17 at the National 
Guard Armory, Main Street, 
Nanticoke. 

Proceeds will benefit the Za- 
chary Bryden Shoemaker Foun- 
dation. 

The event will be a double- 
elimination style tournament. 
Refreshments, food, raffle items 
and face painting will be avail- 
able. Team registration is un- 
derway. Teams consist of eight 
people with a cost of $10 per 
person. 

This year, players are encour- 
aged to “rock the ‘hawk” and 
wear Mohawks in Zachary’s 
honor. 
When Zack and his mother 

were involved in an automobile 
accident in 2008 that left him 
mentally and physically dam- 
aged, Zack had a Mohawk of his 
own. He used to walk around 
saying, “Rock ‘n roll dude!” 

In light of that memory, event 
coordinator Stef Sikora is en- 
couraging dodgeball players to 
come wearing Mohawks or 
fauxhawks. In addition, Pure 
Lavi Salon will be on-site to cut 

and style Mohawks and f ) 

hawks. 
Since its inception in 2008, 

the dodgeball tourney event has 
raised more than $6,300 for the 
Zachary Bryden Shoemaker 
Foundation. Last year, a total of 
32 teams participated and near- 
ly 30 businesses supported the 
event. This year, an even larger 
turnout is expected. 

The event is open to the pub- 
lic and admission is free. Music 
will be provided by DJ Scott Ste- 
vens. 

For more information, con- 
tact Stef Sikora at 574-5945. 

  

TAMANINI AND ZERFOSS 
CITED BY PIAA SWIM OFFICIALS 
  

  

  

  
  

Rick Evans, a representative from the Wyoming Valley Chapter of PIAA Swimming Officials, 

recently presented that group's 2010-201 Awards to Dallas High School swim and dive team 

members Chris Tamanini and Sarah Zerfoss. Tamanini was awarded the Donna Blaum Award 

for “Outstanding Male Swimmer of the Year.” Zerfoss was selected as the “Outstanding Female 

Diver.” From left, are Romayne Mosier, Dallas High School head swim coach; Tamanini; Evans; 

Zerfoss; Arie VanKuyk, Dallas High School diving coach; and Nancy Roberts, Dallas High 

School athletic director. 

      

    

  

 


